
 

Planning Meeting regarding application 22/01397/FUL 

One of my main concerns are regarding this development is parking. I live on Newlands Aveune and 

it is already very difficult to park on this street, there are already a number of local businesses which 

use this road to park various work vans/cars, namely Harraps, Gas Works, Dominoes and the 

Firework Factory. Also there are regularly cars parked on the pavements, on double yellow lines and 

blocking driveways. 

 

This is only going to get worse if this planning goes ahead, as I understand it there will be 25 parking 

spaces for a congregation of about 400, which will inevitably increase as this is their reason for 

moving premises. So where are these people going to park?  

 

There is also going to be an increase in the volume of traffic in the area, Shirley High Street is already 

a very busy road and this is a difficult junction to cross if you are going against the flow of traffic. 

 

Many Thanks 

Louise Meyrick 


